
Questions to the Area Manager   North West Area Committee 
       Meeting Tuesday 16th November 2021 
 

 
 
 
Q.1 Councillor Noeleen Reilly  

To ask the Manager to put a yellow box at the Community Centre (WFTRA) on 
Mellows Road. 

 
Q.2 Councillor Noeleen Reilly  

To ask the Manager to assist the Management Company at Santry Cross with 
treating the buildings which would be of a bigger benefit to the whole Ballymun  
community as it is the first and last thing you see when entering and leaving 
Ballymun. 

 
Q.3 Councillor Noeleen Reilly  

To ask the Manager to put a filter system on the pond at Poppintree Park to help with 
pollution. 

 
Q.4 Councillor Noeleen Reilly  

To ask the Manager how many properties in Finglas have been insulated to date and 
how many are yet to be completed and to give an estimate timeline. 

 
Q.5 Councillor Noeleen Reilly  

To ask the Manager will DCC be purchasing the Apartment block under construction 
in Hampton Woods at present.   

 
Q.6 Councillor Noeleen Reilly  

To ask the Manager for an update on the housing developments on the old 
Balbutcher Lane Flats and Shangan Road. 

 
Q.7 Councillor Noeleen Reilly  

To ask the Manager to prune the trees around Coultry Park as not to block the 
cameras. 

 
Q.8 Councillor Noeleen Reilly  

To ask the Manager to look at upgrading the playground equipment in Whiteacre 
Park, cutting back the bushes and installing yellow lines to stop people parking there.  

 
Q.9 Councillor Noeleen Reilly  

To ask the Manager for a litter pick in Shangan Gardens.   
 
Q.10 Councillor Noeleen Reilly  

To ask the Manager for the Road Sweepers to go into Shanliss/Oldtown, residents 
have said they have not seen them in there in a considerable length of time 

 
Q.11 Councillor Noeleen Reilly  

To ask the Manager for a clean-up of Abbotstown Drive 
 
Q.12 Councillor Anthony Connaghan  

To ask the Manager to arrange for the repair/re-instatement of the roads and 
footpaths along Ballygall Avenue. They are in a poor state and in need of immediate 
attention. 



Q.13 Councillor Anthony Connaghan  

To ask the Manager to arrange for a review of the parking arrangements at (detail 
supplied). There is a section where cars cannot park along the street due to the 
manner in which the tree pit is constructed. Residents who have visitors calling 
cannot park adjacent to the property due to this. Can this be looked at to see if 
anything can be adjusted to allow the on street parking please. 

 
Q.14 Councillor Anthony Connaghan  

To ask the Manager to arrange for the laneway between (detail supplied) to be 
closed off as local residents have reported that it is creating a lot of anti-social activity 
in the area. 
 

Q.15 Councillor Anthony Connaghan  

To ask the Manager to arrange for the footpaths on (details supplied) to be fully re-

instated as they are in need of attention.   
 
Q.16 Councillor Anthony Connaghan  

To ask the Manager to arrange for the footpaths and road to be resurfaced on 
(details supplied).   This was promised years ago but the road has not received any 
attention in a long time. 

 
Q.17 Councillor Anthony Connaghan 

To ask the Manager for an approximate timeframe of when the following houses 
(detail supplied)  can expect to be insulated and can the Manager say if windows and 
doors are inspected simultaneously to ascertain whether they need replacing to 
complement the Insulation? 

 
Q.18 Councillor Anthony Connaghan  

To ask the Manager to provide a report on the leak at the steps on Ballygall Road 
West, to the rear of Bottom of the Hill pub and can the Manager explain if the works 
completed at the bottom of steps are temporary as people are reporting it to be a slip 
hazard.  

 
Q.19 Councillor Anthony Connaghan  

To ask the Manager to provide an update on the paving at (details supplied) where 
the residents were expecting the completion of the paving to be done in recent 
months.  

 
Q.20 Councillor Anthony Connaghan 

To ask the Manager to arrange for the pruning of the tree at (detail supplied) where 
the tree is completely overbearing on the house as well as blocking light into the 
houses in that corner. 

 
Q.21 Councillor Anthony Connaghan  

To ask the Manager to confirm which areas in Ballymun were listed for round 2 of the 
weeding programme and provide dates of completion.  

 
Q.22 Councillor Briege MacOscar  

To ask the Manager to provide an update on the request for [details supplied]   
following the speed survey. 

 
 
 
 



Q.23 Councillor Briege MacOscar  

To ask the Manager to examine the possibility of maintaining the walkway between 
Balbutcher Lane and the bus stop number 7277 on St Margaret’s Road as it is 
currently quite unsafe and poorly lit. 

 
Q.24 Councillor Briege MacOscar 

To ask the Manager can the gullies on [details supplied] be cleared as there are 
some issues with flooding. 

Q.25 Councillor Briege MacOscar  

To ask the Manager can the gullies on [details supplied] be cleared as there are 
some issues with flooding.   

 
Q.26 Councillor Briege MacOscar  

To ask the Manager can the trees at the junction of [details supplied] be inspected 
and pruned as necessary. 

 
Q.27 Councillor Briege MacOscar  

To ask the Manager can the free standing street sign on the eastern side of 
Sycamore Park, beside number 58, be removed as there are two other street name 
signs on the road 

 
Q.28 Councillor Briege MacOscar  

To ask the Manager to provide an update on the leak at [details supplied] as there 
are severe problems with damp and mould at this property. 

 
Q.29 Councillor Briege MacOscar  

To ask the Manager to investigate the problem of customer parking outside [details 
supplied]  There is currently a bollard between the house and the shops but cars 
frequently park outside the elderly couples gate and engagement with the businesses 
has not improved the problem. 

 
Q.30 Councillor Briege MacOscar  

To ask the Manager to provide an update on the problem of scrambler bikes 
speeding through at [details supplied]. Bollards are currently in place but would extra 
planters or other measures be possible.  

 
Q.31 Councillor Mary Callaghan  

To ask the Manager if there are plans for a continuous cycle lane between 
Wellmount Road and the M50 junction as at the moment there is cycle track some of 
the way but then stops and it is dangerous for cyclists. 

 
Q.32 Councillor Mary Callaghan  

To ask the Manager to liaise with the Wadelai /Hillcrest Residents group to 
understand and address their concerns about the current dangers with traffic, to 
undertake a traffic assessment in the area, and to introduce appropriate traffic 
calming measures, 

 
Q.33 Councillor Mary Callaghan  

To ask the Manager to investigate and take action regarding cars continuously 
parking on the pavement on the corner of [details supplied] as they are a nuisance to 
pedestrians, unsightly to residents and obstruct the line of sight of motorists trying to 
turn the corner.  

 



Q.34 Councillor Mary Callaghan 

To ask the Manager to investigate and take action regarding the parking of a number 
of large vans and farm vehicles at [details supplied] which prevent car owners from 
using their designated parking spaces, are unsightly to residents and obscure drivers 
vision on a bend. 

 
Q.35 Councillor Mary Callaghan  

To ask the Manager for an update on a bike track for the area and to arrange for 
Councillors to visit successful facilities in other areas. 

 
Q.36 Councillor Mary Callaghan  

To ask the Manager to install planters at the junction of McKee Road and Sycamore 
Road and at the entrance to Oakwood Road from Oakwood Park when the budget 
allows as there are environmental groups in the area who would be happy to 
maintain them.  

 
Q.37 Councillor Mary Callaghan  

To ask the Manager for an update on the field at [details supplied] and if there are 
any plans for future community use, preferably maintaining some of the biodiversity 
on the site. 

 
Q.38 Councillor Mary Callaghan  

To ask the Manager for an update on the roadworks at the junction of St. Mobhi 
Road/Ballymun Road/Griffith Avenue Extension in terms of the purpose of the 
roadworks, timelines for completion and any future plans for roadworks there or 
nearby.  

 
Q.39 Councillor Mary Callaghan 

To ask the Manager to install traffic calming measures where there is a new road 
layout at Gateway Crescent and Sillogue Road as there is speeding in the area  

 
Q.40 Councillor Mary Callaghan  

To ask the Manager for an update on plans to improve the appearance of unsightly 
walls on St Margaret’s Road including an update on a proposed mural. 

 
Q.41 Councillor Mary Callaghan  

To ask the Manager if the tender process for the Prospect Hill DCC-owned 
apartments is completed; the reason for the excessive delay in progressing this and 
when remediation works will commence 

 
Q.42 Councillor Keith Connolly  

To ask the Manager if he will arrange for an inspection of the windows and doors at 
(details supplied). 

 
Q.43 Councillor Keith Connolly  

To ask the Manager for an update on the repair of the gutters at (details supplied) 
 
Q.44 Councillor Keith Connolly  

To ask the Manager to provide an update on the planned changes to the 5-arm 
junction in Finglas Village.  

 
Q.45 Councillor Keith Connolly  

To ask the Manager to provide an update on the proposed housing development at 
Kildonan. 



Q.46 Councillor Keith Connolly  

To ask the Manager to arrange for a repair of the lights on the roundabout at (details 
supplied) 

 
Q.47 Councillor Keith Connolly  

To ask the Manager to provide a timeline of works at the Church of Annunciation 
Finglas including the building of older persons accommodation.  

 
Q.48 Councillor Keith Connolly  

To ask the Manager to provide an update on the proposed pathway at (details 
supplied) 

 
Q.49 Councillor Keith Connolly  

To ask the Manager to provide an update on the removal of the fence at (details 

supplied) 

 
Q.50 Councillor Keith Connolly  

To ask the Manager to provide an update on the closure of the Abigail Centre, 
Finglas. 

 
Q.51 Councillor Keith Connolly  

To ask the Manager to contact the owners of the building below at (details supplied) 
with a view to improving the façade.  

 
Q.52 Councillor Keith Connolly  

To ask the Manager to provide an update on the proposed pathway at (details 
supplied) 

 
Q.53 Councillor Caroline Conroy  

To ask the Manager can an enclosed area for dogs be put in place in Johnstown 
Park and Poppintree Park. This will make it easier for dog walkers and will improve 
the space for other park users by having a dedicated space for dogs to socialise 
instead of all over the Park. 

 
Q.54 Councillor Caroline Conroy  

To ask the Manager can dedicated cigarette bins be put at the following bus stops, 
Ballymun Road, Ballygall Road East and Glasnevin Avenue. 

 
Q.55 Councillor Caroline Conroy  

To ask the Manager can concrete type table tennis tables be put into parks in the 
Dublin North West Area - this is a very cheap sport for all to take part in. 

 
Q.56 Councillor Caroline Conroy  

To ask the Manager can we look into getting tennis courts into the Ballymun area, we 
had them in Poppintree Park and they were taken out which is such a shame 
because every summer Parks Tennis ran their courses which was such a benefit to 
children and young teens. 

 


